

BOARD OF HEALTH March 5, 2019

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The meeting was called to order at 5:45 p.m. Present were, Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be March 19, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board reviewed and approved the minutes from February 5, 2019.

The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports. A fine was issued for The Corner Store, 296 Shawsheen Avenue due to having two critical code violations.

New Business

Vitality Spa, 200 Jefferson Road- Application for microblading

Christina Oliva, licensed esthetician is applying for a first time microblading establishment and practioner permit. Christina completed an application and provided all the necessary documents for review to do eyebrow microblading. Dr. Jane Williams questioned Ms.Oliva about dermis, needling and safety mechanisms in place to prevent injury. Ms. Oliva explained that microblading is comparable to superficial scratching of the top layer of the skin and does not penetrate into the dermis. Microblading is a semi-permanent color that lasts about 18 months and needs a touch up. Dr. Williams also asked about post care. Ms. Oliva will only be allowed to do eyebrow microblading. Post care is cleaning with soap and water and a light application of Aquaphor. Ms. Oliva's answers provided Dr. Williams with reassurance. General questions were made about insurance and liability. The Director will be doing a pre-opening inspection on the establishment and customer paperwork. The Director is satisfied with the completed application and the Board wishes Ms. Oliva good luck in her new business endeavor.

Department Business

The Director had the Finance Committee meeting and the Board of Health FY 2020 budget was approved.

The Director presented the Board members with a written invitation for Open Meeting Law training to be conducted on April 11, 2019 by KP Law (town counsel).

Dr. Williams motioned to adjourn at 6:15 p.m., second by Ms. Sabounjian. Voted 2-0.

Recording:

Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health